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Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Fa’side Area Partnership
 (
Quorum 8
)7th March  2017, 7-9pm, Town House, Tranent

Chair
Elizabeth Hutchison, Vice- Chair, (EH)

Members and substitute members present
Cllr Shamin Akhtar (SA)
Mark Ormiston, Ormiston West TRA (MO)
Nicky Neighbour, Ross High School Parent Council (NN)
Paul MacGregor, Tranent and District Sport Clubs (SG)
Alan Bell, Recharge (AB)
David Forrest, Tranent & Elphinstone Community Council (DF)
Cllr Jim Gillies (JG)
Cllr Donald Grant (DG) 
Phil Summerfield, Pencaitland Community Council (PS)
Margaret Scott, Tranent West TRA (MS)
Scott Glynn, Tranent and District Sport Clubs (SG)
Robert McNeill, Tranent & Elphinstone Community Council (RM)
Joan Ramsay, Tranent & Elphinstone Community Council (JR)
Debbie Middlemass, Support from the Start, Fa’side (DM)


Others in attendance
Simon Davie, Area Manager – Fa’side, ELC (SD)
Lorna Maclennan, Business Support Administrator, ELC (LM)
Fiona Tennick, Pencaitland Community Council
Lorraine Congalton, Community Development Officer, Tranent Town
Colin McGinn, Nominee for Labour Party, Tranent, Wallyford and Whitecraig
Margo McDonald, ECA


Apologies
Maureen Cuthill, Macmerry & Gladsmuir Community Council (MC)
Fiona Dugdale, Tranent & Elphinstone Community Council (FD)
Douglas Neill, Macmerry & Gladsmuir Community Council (MC)
Mark Urwin, Active Schools ELC (MU)
Bill Laird, Chairperson of the Fa’side Area Partnership (BL)
Erica Wishart, Minister, Tranent Parish Church (EW)
Cllr Kenny McLeod (KM)
Ralph Averbuch, Pencaitland Community Council (RA) 	
Pauline Megson, Ormiston Community Council (PM)





	
	
	Key discussion points
	Action

	1
	Welcome
	LH gave BL apologies and welcomed everyone to Tranent Town Hall. 
LM stated that the meeting was quorate.
	




	2
	Apologies
	These were noted
	

	
	Approval of Minutes
	Minutes of the last meeting were approved by Shamin Akhtar and Alan Bell 
	

	3
	Matters Arising
	· Community Chair and Vice Chair – LM & SD to meet and email Standing Orders to everyone. This is still outstanding. Action:- SD & LM

· Clarity of role and purpose of Members and Substitutes – Some forms have been received.  Everyone will be sent a membership form. If they have already returned the form please ignore the additional request.  This item is still outstanding will be brought to the meeting on the 2nd May alone with the forms.  Action:- SD & LM

The substitute for Recharge will be Shirley Gillie, she will require a pack and form.

The substitute for Ross High PTC will be Gail Walshe, she will require a pack and form.

There are ongoing discussions with the Primary schools and with the Secondary School re representation.

SD reminded members that they need to feed information into their groups but also to bring the groups’ views to the Area Partnership.  There was also discussion about sub groups.  There have not been frequent meetings of any subgroup other than Fa’side Active Travel.  Sub- group members do not have to be members of the Area Partnership but people who have an interest in a particular area and willing to take a project forward, this way spreading the load.  Please contact sdavie@eastlothian.gov.uk if you or anyone else has an interest in being involved.  

At the moment we are in the process of creating a leaflet to highlight the achievements for the past year within the Area Partnership.

· Training – This will be dealt with in the Agenda.

· Faith Representative – This will be taken to the next meeting as EW cannot make this meeting.

· Tranent Summer Lunch Club 2017 – This is on the Agenda.

· Boundary Changes – As per the email sent out to members the Area Partnership boundary will not change.  Pencaitland and Ormiston will remain in our partnership which is welcome news!  The electoral changes are in place and members are aware of the detail and its impact on our partnership.
	SD & LM
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	4
	Feedback from Annual Public meeting (25/10/16)
	SD noted that the feedback was contained within each of the plans and their individual priorities. The short term plan and feedback had been previously circulated and feedback had been received from a few members.

The plans had been sent out electronically and were also provided to all members in paper form. The plans circulated were as follows:
· Short term plans – previously circulated.
· Medium term plans - circulated
· Long term plans – circulated

SD asked members if they had any comment or questions about the papers? No comments were made or questions asked.

SD advised members that the medium and long term feedback matched our findings from the short term plan, in that the number of responses received did not tally with the number of people who attended the meeting.  

Some thought will have to be given on how this can be achieved at this year’s Annual Public Meeting.  So if members can feed that back to the groups they represent and bring forward any ideas at the next meeting or email the comments to the Fa’side inbox. 

There was discussion around how the Annual Public Meeting could be run and set up.  The date of the Annual Meeting has been set for the 7th November 2017.  If people would like to help and organise if they could give their name to Simon Davie. 
	






ALL





ALL





ALL



ALL

	5 
	Budget update 2015/16
	· Disabled Go evaluation – This was outstanding from our previous meeting. We had supported DisabledGo but had not received an evaluation.  An evaluation report was circulated and is attached to the minutes. 

SD asked members if they had any comments or questions on the evaluation? No comments or questions were received.

SD noted that there seemed to be a reasonable number of enquiries from out with East Lothian on the accessibility of our facilities (both public and private) and this positive and matched the aims and objectives of the project – to raise awareness of our facilities and clarify how accessible they were for people living with Disabilities.

SD noted that the support to the website was now being mainstreamed by ELC’s Corporate Policy and Improvement team and therefore the service was being sustained, which was really positive. 

SD asked members if they were happy to sign of the evaluation to say it met its aims and objectives? All members agreed.

· There was a discussion around the budgets of 15/16 and how they impacted on 16/17 projects.

· The Sports Club noticeboard is still outstanding and it is hoped that it can be funded through 16/17 budget but only if the board is received and any permissions clarified by the 31st March 2017.
	

	6
	Updates on Area Managers Annual Work plan 2016/17
	·  SD went over the working plan for 2016/17.  Explaining that projects shaded in Red were now complete. There were a number of projects on the plan which were ongoing and would either be completed before the end of the financial year or just beyond. SD would keep members updated on projects progress.
 
· It was hoped that ELC would give permission to carry over our committed Roads allocation to allow us to deliver the Forester Car Parking improvements project but that would not be known until the end of the month.  There was discussion around how it would help with the parking around the High Street and link into the charrette outcomes.  SD will email the partnership to let them know what the outcome will be.  
	

SD

	7
	Budget 2016/17
	General allocation (£50k)

There had been some uncertainty about the level of allocation we would need to commit to deliver the Glenkinchie path. As a result, we had agreed to hold of committing to other projects until we have a fixed sum.  

· The Glenkinchie path - which is being delivered by our Amenities team through Andrew Hogarth - had come in under budget and is hoped to be completed by the end of the financial year.  

· Youth Reference Group – There had been £1,000 devolved to this group to enable young people in our community to deliver area plan projects. This group has yet to be set up and SD asked members if for this year only this sum was granted to Recharge, to support the work they do with their youth managers (who provided the initial presentation to members in June 2016).  Thereafter the group would be formally set up and would use this funding to support the delivery of area plan projects. All members agreed.

· Fa’side Active Travel (FAT) had been allocated £10k (we get £5k from the Scottish Government and we match fund this to provide our total). In addition to this sum, we have £3k carried forward from 15/16. The focus of the group this year has been out Core Path Audit.  The Audit was led by AB has now been completed. SD expressed his thanks to AB, Recharge, our path wardens and community volunteers for undertaking the audit. This now gave the partnership an up to date condition statement of our network and was allowing us to prioritise our actions. 

SD also expressed our thanks to Jennifer Lothian, who had secured (2 years in a row) additional funding (approximately £250,000!) to upgrade a section of the railway walk. 

Finally and by no means lastly, SD also thanked Andrew Hogarth and his team for all their hard work and efforts throughout the year. 

SD reminded members that the council’s overall budget for core path improvements for the whole of East Lothian was £50k. This financial year we had managed to secure approximately £40k of improvements to the paths in our areas, in addition to the additional projects we had funded such as Glenkinchie etc.

The group was working to spend its allocation by the end of the financial year. The focus was on clustering items and improvements. The work was centred round Tranent/Elphinstone area. SD would update members at our next meeting in May.  

SD reminded members that he had asked them for views on what projects that we could support should Glenkinchie come in under budget. SD noted that he had received three suggestions:




1/ Foresters Car Parking Improvement project – following ongoing discussions it was identified that there was a considerable difference between the notional costs and an external view obtained through a contractor. As a result, Roads colleagues have suggested we employ a consultant to carry out a cost appraisal of the proposed works and options for the project. The cost of the consultant will be £5k. 

2/ Dementia Friendly Tranent – This was a project which we agreed to support in 2016/17 but have yet been unable to do so. The group are seeking funding to raise awareness through local businesses of the group and Dementia related matters. The cost of the awareness raising work would be £1,300.

3/ Centre Stage – They have approached for funding through Cllr Gillies due to the increasing costs of continuing to run their group and put on community performances. The cost of supporting the group on a one of basis would be £1,300.

4/ FAT – This group are well positioned to spend the remainder of our allocation given that no other projects were identified. The total cost of this support would be £1,400.

There was general discussion around the proposals and all were approved by members.

SD will contact the groups, discuss requirements and make the necessary payments. 

Amenity allocation (£100k of resources) 

This resource is only labour, plant and machinery.  And materials required for a project would have to come from the General allocation of our budget. The projects which benefited from support were indicated on the attached paper.  

There was a discussion around what could be done with the roundabout at the bottom of Church Street. RM indicated that he welcomed the clearing of the shrubbery but wondered if there was anything we could do to improve it as it is the first thing residents and visitors see entering Tranent. Members were asked to put their groups view forward for any projects in the Fa’side area which could be pursued in the next financial year.  

Roads allocation (£50k)

Our allocation was focused on the Forester Car park improvements. There was a general discussion around this project and finance. Members expressed a strong view that this was a priority for the partnership and we wanted to see the project delivered. There was serious concern expressed that our allocation could be lost, given that we committed to the project in June 2016 and yet the project has yet to be approved. SD advised members he would feed these comments back to colleagues involved in the considerations for this project. SD noted that if approved it was likely that this project would total around £300k. SD will keep members informed of developments

Educational Initiatives (£100k) 

· Streets Ahead Tranent: Geneva - SD advised the meeting he has received the evaluation of the Children’s Mural and our Geneva funding. He will email out the evaluations from Streets Ahead Project.  

· Summer Lunch Club - It was hoped that a lunch club could be run in the summer in Tranent.  We were hoping that Sanderson Wynd would host this project to combat food deprivation during the summer holidays.   SD has a meeting at Sanderson Wynd soon to finalise this proposal.  

· Support from the Start (Support worker) -  Katy Pollock had emailed to say it was too early to report any progress but would do so for the next meeting.  

· Big Hopes Big Futures (Volunteer Co-ordinator) – Katy Pollock will provide an update on this post at our next meeting.

· Youth Reference Group  - AB noted that Recharge will commence work in the summer.  They will go out into all of our communities through their outreach service and identify young people who are keen to engage. AB is particularly keen to ensure that vulnerable young people in our hard to reach communities have an opportunity to be heard. As when forming groups it can often be those with high social capital who get involved. One of our aims to ensure that we tackle inequalities and try to seek representation from our hard to reach communities.

JG asked AB if his outreach team will visit Ormiston and Pencaitland. AB re-assured JG that all communities will be visited and he will circulate an action plan and dates of when the outreach will take place to members. 

SD asked members to ensure their communities and groups were aware of our aim in terms of this project. Members were also asked to make AB aware of existing youth groups to ensure they had an opportunity to be involved. 

AB advised that he would be hosting a meeting of professionals prior to the action plan being completed to ensure those involved with young people were aware of our aims and objectives.
 
· PEEP project – The Head Teachers support this project. There were still some ongoing discussions about the project which SD has still to finalise. SD will update members at the next meeting. 

SD  noted as part of the previous reminder about additional projects and support, that Recharge had approached him with a proposal for the remainder of the Educational Initiatives funding:

· Healthy Eating project – The project would work with young people through existing drop ins and youth manager groups to explore health eating with the participants.

There was general discussion around the proposal and it was approved by members.


SD will discuss requirements with AB and make the necessary payments. 
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	8
	Budget update for 2017/18
	There was talk around the coming year and projects.  Again everyone was asked to take this back to their groups and bring forward their priorities from the Area Plan that they would like to see prioritised for their community or group in the coming financial year.

· At this moment in time SD could only confirm the core funding we had in place for next financial year. This was as follows:

· General allocation £50,000

· Amenities allocation £100,000 of resources (workforce and machinery) 

· Educational initiatives allocation £100,000 (although we have agreed to consider continuing funding some ongoing projects)

· Roads allocation – there was some confusion about this element and SD will confirm this at the next meeting in May.
	














SD

	9
	Draft Area Managers Annual Work plan 2017/18

	Decision on priorities for 2017/18

A draft plan for 2017/18 had been circulated.  No comments had been received regarding this document prior to the meeting as requested.  Could all members please take this to their groups for discussion and feed back to the area partnership what their priorities are for 2017/18. If groups organisations feel there is anything missing from the proposed plan could they feed this back to SD or LM.  

Once the plan is agreed LM will place it online.   
	


ALL





LM


	10
	Funding applications
	· Blooming Belters proposal  (Application to be tabled at the meeting)

LH spoke to the group regarding the proposal about Blooming Tranent.  The group had had a meeting with Joe Forte who is the Chairperson of Haddington in Bloom.  He was impressed and how much planning had been put into Blooming Tranent.  Andrew Hogarth has advised about planting and what would be required to start off this project.  For this year it is thought that the project should start small and show how good Tranent could look. At present the group is small, deliberately to keep it simple and manageable. 

LH  has indicated that if anyone would like to volunteer their time or support to contact her or Susan Thomson directly who at present are jointly leading the project. The focus is on the Civic Square/Winton Place area, as they have secured support from George Thomson and his re-development of the Old Co-op building. The group hope to secure a capital sum from the partnership to provide the larger planters and some display boxes. 

If the project is successful they hope to launch an ‘In Bloom’ group to then look at expanding the floral displays further up the High Street. 

The sum of money the group were seeking was £6,600.

A general discussion took place about the request. JR asked LH if the funding request before Tranent and Elphinstone Community Council was for ongoing funding beyond the application to the area partnership? LH confirmed this was the case. The request to the partnership was to allow the group to start and the additional applications to the Community Council and to other organisations was to sustain the work of the group for the future. LH advised members that Haddington charged local businesses a sum to create, plant and then water hanging baskets and fixed tubs outside their shops. This meant the group were self sustaining and this is something they hoped to be in the years to come, if successful. 

Members approved the request for the sum to be allocated from our 17/18 budget. SD will contact Andrew Hogarth and the group to move this forward once the new financial year begins.

· FAT

Scottish Government funding is available again for active travel groups. The sum available is £5k but needs to be match funded by the area partnership. There was general agreement to devolve funding to FAT to deliver our active travel priorities.

Members agreed to devolve £5k from our General allocation from 17/18 to support the work of the group.

· Youth reference group

Members had previously agreed to devolve £1k on an annual basis for a youth reference group to help them identify or deliver area plan priorities. AB confirmed that the group will be in place before the end of the year and that they will be able to utilise the £1k.

Members agreed to devolve £1k from our General allocation from 17/18 to support the work of this group.
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	11
	Area Partnership training

	Proposal to run two events

1/ For existing members

2/ For new or prospective members

There was a discussion around training for the above members.  It was agreed to have training in September for existing members and in October for new members.  
	






SD/LM

	7
	AOCB
	SA asked if she could a photograph of the group as she feels that the group do not sell themselves enough.  The group agreed that she could take the photograph.
	

	8
	Date of Next Meeting
	Tuesday 2nd May 2017 – Loch Centre, Tranent  at 7-9pm
	

	Meetings for the year
	Tues 27 Jun
	

	
	Tues 5th Sept
	

	
	Tues 7th Nov – Annual Meeting
	

	
	Tues 14st Nov
	



Contact: -   Email: faside-ap@eastlothian.gov.uk Phone: Lorna Maclennan, 01620 827146 or Simon Davie 07912 785 194
[image: C:\Users\macll\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\LILAC_JPA12367_0697_001.jpg]
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Executive Summary

DisabledGo.com is the UK’s most popular and trusted Accessibility Checker, used by over
100,000 people every month. The organisation was established in 2000 and works on a not
for profit model to deliver a social mission. The service changes lives, tackling social isolation
and promoting independence. '

Founded and developed by disabled people the organisation views comprehensive
accessibility information as key to ensuring that disabled people and their families do not
face inequality. DisabledGo produces access guides to places people want to go, both as
local residents and visitors. DisabledGo works with over 100 local authorities across the UK,
14 of which are from Scotland including: Glasgow City Council, North Lanarkshire Council,
Perth & Kinross Council and Dumfries & Galloway Council.

What is an access guide?

An access guide is an empowering tool that enables people to make informed choices about
the services they want to access. The access guide is the product of a surveyor’s assessment
and aims to take the user on a logical journey to the service or venue they would like to
access.

An access guide does not judge a venue or say whether it is good or bad. Every access guide
is produced using the same standards and measures, ensuring consistency and accuracy. All
the details collected have been decided by people with access issues and reflect the needs
of being with mental health issues, learning disabilities, dementia, sensory and mobility
impairments.

All of the processes involved in creating access guides are accredited to 1SO 9001.

Once approved by a client access guides are published on www.disabledgo.com and
integrated into each client’s website. Access guides are checked annually as a minimum and
any structural changes to a building or service are resurveyed in person by a DisabledGo
surveyor.

Our partnership

DisabledGo began working with East Lothian Council in 2007. The Council has led the way
for others, in 2007 DisabledGo had less than 100 partners; the organisation now has over
350.

The Council’s initial agreement involved DisabledGo surveyors assessing 1000 venues in the
area. Surveyors created detailed access guides for large venues operated by East Lothian
Council.

The access guide launched in October 2008. DisabledGo has since worked to keep the
information in the guide up to date through the annual review process. This has included
calling each participating venue to check key information and revisiting and reassessing
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those reporting significant changes. In addition, DisabledGo has attended a range of
engagement events to promote the information and gain user feedback.

The proposal

DisabledGo is proposing that the Council commits to fund the annual review of all the
information contained in the East Lothian access guide for the next 3 or 5 years.

The cost of this work for a 3 year agreement is £5,500 + VAT per year. This is a total 3 year
cost of £16,500. If the council are able to commit to a 5 year agreement with DisabledGo |
am delighted to say that not only will we freeze the costs for the entire 5 year duration but
we will also give a 5% discount each year. Therefore the annual cost for a 5 year agreement
is £5,225 + VAT per year. The total cost over 5 years is £26,125. Opting for a 5 year
agreement would save the council £1,225 over the course of the 5 year agreement.

For this fee DisabledGo would contact all venues currently on the guide by telephone to
confirm key details and to ask what changes have occurred in the last 12 months. This work
takes approximately 10 days. DisabledGo surveyors would then revisit any venue reporting
major changes such as alterations to parking, entrances, reception areas, toilets, seating
areas or facilities specific to the venue, for example accessible changing rooms. The
revisiting process takes on average 10 — 15 days of field based time, followed by the
equivalent time in quality assurance.

Beyond this DisabledGo would be keen to work with the Council to ensure return on
investment is realised by effectively integrating and promoting the access guide to Council
staff, local organisations and residents. There are many best practice examples from other
partners that DisabledGo could recommend, including a relaunch of the guide, press
releases and additional promotional materials like posters, leaflets and potentially window
stickers.

This outline hopefully makes clear the amount of work involved in maintaining and
developing the guide and the value for money offered to the Council. DisabledGo would
highlight that this review fee has been fixed from 2009 to make it as sustainable as possible,
which has involved DisabledGo absorbing the costs of improvements.

Benefits — Putting Residents First

The DisabledGo service brings benefits that reach far beyond disability and equality
objectives, providing benefits across council departments and to local partners. The service
would be of value to disabled adults and children, together with carersiand.older people.
The need for the service in the future will only increase due to the UK’s ageing population.
The Council’s aim is to create a prosperous, safe and sustainable East Lothian that will allow
our people and communities to flourish. To achieve this, our Council Plan has four
objectives:

1. Growing our economy;
2. Growing our communities;

1
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3. Growing our people and
4. Growing the capacity of our Council.

Growing the capacity of the council

The provision of comprehensive access information enables people of all ages to confidently
access venues and services, building personal resilience and independence. This in turn
leads to disabled people accessing and contributing to their communities and beingin a
position to improve their own health and wellbeing. This very much aligns to the Council’s
focus on prevention and proactive support for excluded and vulnerable adults and carers.

DisabledGo is working with a range of authorities to integrate accessibility information into
directories being developed as part of Care Act and Local Offer provisions so that children
and adults face less barriers to fulfilling their potential. The majority of directories, including
the Council’s current provision, do not include any accessibility information. Providing this
detail breaks down a key barrier and offers people greater personal control, so that they can
independently decide to try something new.

DisabledGo can also help monitor and improve accessibility in the community. DisabledGo
would contact every venue each year and reassess any changes or improvements that are
made. A report regarding accessibility would be produced; typically DisabledGo sees an
improvement of at least 10% in venue accessibility year on year. This combined with the
surveyors visit and communications plan would raise awareness of accessibility and the
needs of disabled people across East Lothian.

Growing our economy

An access guide is not just about enabling people to be part of their community but also
ensuring they are able to contribute to it as consumers and employees. With 1 in 4
households having a link to disability and disabled people being accountable for a £200+
billion annual spend in the UK alone (DWP:2014), promoting accessibility and facilities
should be viewed as an essential part of building a vibrant economy for East Lothian.

By providing detailed access information to venues and services within the area, disabled
people and their friends, family and carers are more likely to take advantage of everything
that is available in the area. This in turn will lead to a stronger economy and better
investment in the existing infrastructure due to the contribution being made by disabled
people. If access information was not available then disabled people would be more inclined
to visit, spend time and money in other areas, possibly outside the area, where there is a
better provision of access information. This is something that can be easily done with
DisabledGo’s current coverage of Scotland where users can visit Glasgow, Perth, Dundee or
Lanarkshire where access information would be provided.

Locally DisabledGo.com’s access guides are already attracting many residents and visitors to
East Lothian, most users of the access information are based in Edinburgh, although other
areas such as Musselburgh, London and Glasgow are also popular. The site usage of East

{

disabled G

.com





image6.jpeg
East Lothian Council — December 2016

Lothian Councils Accessibility Checker is steadily increasing, it is one of the most viewed
Accessibility Checkers on DisabledGo in. In 2016, year to date access guides have been
viewed over 10,000 times, which means the guides are having a positive impact for many
residents and visitors to the area. The access guide usage has increased by around 40%
which is excellent when you consider all of the new users that have derived benefit from the
access information, in fact 87% of users were new visitors so the access guides reach has
been very successful in 2016.

The site usage growth is demonstrated in the below table:

Year Access guide views Jan — Dec
2016 10,420
2015 6,926

Furthermore 70% of that usage is ‘organic traffic’, which essentially means that residents
and visitors are actively searching for access information to the area, demonstrating that the
service is sought after and proving useful. This is a great way to demonstrate that the guides
are benefitting both residents and visitors whilst also demonstrating a need for the
information to be integrated into multiple directories to ensure everyone can find the
access information easily. Indeed, with further integration into existing resources within
East Lothian the guides will continue to have an improved impact and ensure that the
service is well aligned to the council plan as a ‘great service’.

It is essential that the DisabledGo information is better integrated into council resources so
that no matter where disabled people look for access information they are going to find it.
Currently only 28% of traffic is referral, in areas where DisabledGo is promoted on council
resources this figure generally rises to around 50% with a dramatic increase in overall site
usage of between 50-100%. DisabledGo’s partnerships team would be happy to provide
assistance here to ensure that the council can achieve the best return on their investment.
Leisure venues are proving the most popular on the guide so perhaps this should be an area
of focus for integrating the access information, particularly when you consider the positive
impact leisure can have for anybody’s health and wellbeing.

Growing our people

DisabledGo’s service is all age and looks to ensure that accessibility information is available
for children, young people and families with access needs. DisabledGo has worked
proactively to engage groups of parents and young people to shape access guides.

An access guide is a practical tool that enables people to access opportunities for training
and skills. For many authorities DisabledGo has included schools in its surveys, together with
training venues and leisure opportunities. Being able to be active and involved at an early
age enables people to build an independent future. Practically this involved a joined up
approach with Children’s Services.
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In each area DisabledGo works the organisation is keen to offer training and work
experience to local people. Recently this has included working in partnership with colleges,
training organisations or employability services to provide opportunities to young people.
DisabledGo would be keen to explore this in East Lothian, together with the potentially of
building volunteering opportunities in the project to bolster future sustainability.
DisabledGo can share positive examples of our work experience days including a recent day
in North Lanarkshire that was extremely well received.

Growing our communities

By encouraging people to access facilities across East Lothian an access guide support’s the
council’s commitment to improve public health and wellbeing. Enabling people to access
leisure opportunities helps people stay healthy and well, something particularly to
encourage considering the investment in its facilities and open spaces. Equally, being part of
the community lessens the likelihood of social exclusion and fosters good relations, a key
part of building strong, supportive communities.

DisabledGo could also be used to promote and collect data for any related projects. This has
included Changing Places, Safe Places Schemes, Community Toilet Schemes and Dementia
Friendly Communities.

In other areas DisabledGo has worked in partnership with adults, children’s and self directed
support teams to take an integrated approach ensuring that all community assets, health
facilities and open spaces are included in the access guide. By including venues such as
parks, open spaces and leisure activities residents can access places that are low cost and
improve their mental and physical health.

Consequences of non renewal

If the council chooses not to renew its agreement with DisabledGo, the information cannot
go through the annual review process. As a result it will break DisabledGo’s commitment to
quality assuring all access guides every 12 months and DisabledGo will have no choice but to
remove it entirely from www.disabledgo.com.

This will leave a huge gap in information provision for disabled people living and visiting East
Lothian and will mean that the barriers people face to gaining independence dramatically
increase. It is equally significant considering the council’s commitment to value for money,
as the c£65,000 + investment made to date will be lost.

If at a later date the council wanted to re-join the initiative it would alsg be liable to pay the
establishment fee again, because the information will have fallen in disrepair and would
need resurveying entirely. This would be an investment of £35,000 + VAT upwards,
significant when compared to the relatively small annual review fee of either £5,500 or
£6,225 + VAT.

Next steps
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The current agreement between DisabledGo and East Lothian Council expires in January
2017, therefore a quick decision would be appreciated to ensure there is no break in the
service. DisabledGo would be happy to meet with service directors and other key council
staff to further demonstrate how DisabledGo can provide essential support to the council at
an affordable rate.

Dean Eales
Senior Partnerships Manager
DisabledGo

December 2016
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